LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

January 26, 2015

Board Members and Committee Chairs:

Present:  Rich Bradley, Dexter Cochnauer (corrected spelling from Dochnauer), Elizabeth Bowerman, Kim Wright, Marie Miller, Brian Trock, Judy Brupbacher, Henry Hahn, Darlene Varga, Toni Allison, Art Williams, Sara Riggs

Absent:  Valerie Lefebvre

Guests:  Janet Hahn, Mike Wallace (Fischer Park Supervisor)

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Reading and Approval of Minutes---The minutes from the last BOD meeting, held in November, had been sent out and corrections made.  The meeting for December was canceled.  Henry moved that the minutes be approved; Elizabeth seconded.  Motion passed.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report---Dexter reported that David Reel has sent out the end of year report to State.  The end balance for 2014 was $8215.86.  On January 8th, Dexter went to the bank to get his signature on file.  The 2015 budget needs to be done.  On January 14th, Dexter inventoried our items in the storage building.  He did not know why we listed some items because they have no monetary value or it is not possible to place a value on some things.  The rainfall simulator is missing a few pieces.  The Traveling Trunks need to have a list inside of all items in the trunks.  Elizabeth said that Pat Gonser has put a list inside each trunk, listing its contents.  We do not need the list for insurance purposes, but to have a list in order to determine if anything is missing from the trunks and to hold individuals accountable for the trunks when they check them out.  The key to the inventory is to know what we have and will know when something is missing.  Each trunk has a mentor assigned to it (someone in charge of it).

Old Business:

a.  Welcoming New Officers and Committee Chairs---Rich and Henry welcomed the new additions to the BOD and the new chairpersons (Dexter, Judy, Darlene, and Sara).

b.  Christmas Party Recap---Janet, Henry, and Toni reported that the Christmas Party was well attended.  There were 41 people in attendance.

c.  Communications System

     1.  Scrapbooks on Line---Henry reported that the 2014 scrapbook will be on line by February 2015.

          Carol Entringer and Marie Miller assisted with the scrapbook.

     2.  Update E-Mail Lists for Board---Marie said that if a Board member wants to send an e-mail to

          another Board member or chapter members, they can click on the person's link to send.

          Committee Chairs could be added also.

     3.  Board E-Mail Addresses on Website---Marie asked the Board members to let her know if they

          would like a different e-mail address for LMN purposes only.

d.  Bamberger Ranch Trip---Darlene reported that she has set up the trip for Wednesday, May 27th from 9 AM until 12:30 PM.  The maximum number of people is 40.  The cost is $15 per person.  The new class will have a chance to sign up until April 1st since this will count as a Field Trip for them.  Open registration will begin after April 1 for the general membership.  The chapter will pay the cost of the tour from the monies that we made at the State Meeting auction.

e.  Status of Rewrite of Committee Descriptions---Henry reported that back in 2013 we had discussed  finding a better way to organize the committees.  He distributed a sheet showing the organization of the chapter, starting with the President on down to the Committee Chairs.  See attached handout.

There would be 10 voting members, with the President only voting in case of a tie.  Each Committee would only have 1 vote, even if there are several committee members present at the BOD meetings.  The sub-committees under each larger committee would not have term limits like the Committee Chairs do.  Brian moved that we approve the new organization chart; Marie seconded.  Motion passed.

Henry amended the motion to state that the changes will be effective February 1, 2015.  Darlene seconded.  Motion passed.

New Business:

a.  By the Numbers---Brian reported that 71 members have recertified for 2014.  There is 1 student who has not certified yet.  The chapter has 100 active members.  Brian said he has updated the volunteer report that members use to report their monthly hours (copy attached).  Art and Brian have discussed compiling historical records of past years, such as total number of hours for each project.  Some of these records have been lost.  Brian has made a spreadsheet of previous classes and whether the student graduated and certified.  Art said he has the names of all members of all classes, which is about 300 people.

b.  Fischer Park Nature Center---Mike Wallace, who is the Park Supervisor talked to the BOD about the progress of the park.  The Nature Center is almost finished.  There will be interpretive programs for children and adults.  The playgrounds are complete.  There are 8 pavilions, 2 miles of trails that tie in with the Memorial Trails, 2 stocked ponds for fishing, 2 roads into the park.  There is a lot of grassland where they want to do prairie restoration.  Mike said there are plenty of projects for the LMN to work on and would love our help.  Some trees need fencing around them.  Henry is working on a letter about  volunteer hours spent on the park in order for Mike to file to get grant money.

c.  Education---Darlene reported that the March class will involve using the Traveling Trunks to compliment the students' manual chapter “Volunteers as Teachers”.  This will show the students what they can do as Outreach into the community.  Each trunk's mentor will serve as the presenter for that trunk.  The February class will be the Gorge Tour.  The class has already had its first field trip to Guadalupe State Park.  All the class speakers are lined up.  The October speaker, Andy Gluesenkamp, would like his mileage reimbursement to go to the Texas Parks and Wildlife Reptile and Amphibian Research and Conservation Fund.  Darlene reported that Earth Day will be April 25 from 10 AM until 3 PM and will be organized by the current class as their class project.

d.  Monthly Program Speakers---Elizabeth had sent out an e-mail asking Chapter members for ideas for Chapter speakers.  She got little response.  Ideas that came out at the meeting were using the Traveling Trunks as a topic, asking Mike Wallace to do a presentation on Fischer Park; Rick Lamb (recent graduate) could talk about prescribed burns.

e.  Green-Up Comal Update---Art asked the BOD to consider support for his idea to award volunteer hours to members who will plant the trees, regardless of whether the trees are planted on members' properties or a non-member resident of Comal County.  Janet Hahn (past Projects Chair) and Judy Brupbacher (current Projects Chair) said that their committee thought that the trees should have been offered to the general public first, then if any remained, be available to LMN members.  Art thinks that our members should be treated like all others and receive volunteer hours for planting the trees.  Only 14 members have requested trees out of 80 requests so far.  Henry moved that the members who plant the trees receive no volunteer hours for planting trees on members' properties.  Judy seconded.  Motion passed.  Art handed out the forms that tree recipients will get, including a letter that states that they have to call 811 to have utilities come out to survey the site for the tree to insure that there are no underground utilities at the location for planting.

f.  Projects List---Janet and Judy reported that the new projects list was sent out via e-mail earlier in the month.  Janet moved that the new list be approved; Dexter seconded.  Motion passed.  Janet said that 3 contact persons for 3 different projects are no longer members of our chapter, but are members of the new Guadalupe County chapter.  It was decided that is acceptable.

g.  Mason Mountain WMA---Elizabeth reported that a Hill Country Master Naturalist sent Rich an e-mail about a project that they want help with.  They are over 2 hours away, so it was decided that we would not be involved in this project.  

h.  Junior Master Naturalists---Rich reported that Laura Paulsen presented this idea to him.  There is a group of high school students working with Craig Hensley at Guadalupe State Park.  They would like to start a chapter.  Please refer to Open Discussion to learn about an e-mail Marie received concerning this issue. 

i.  Bird Scene Investigator---Rich said Linda Valdez (Master Gardeners) told him there is a website that has booklets available at no cost for Grades 4-6 if we are interested.  We could hand some out at Earth Day and Craig Hensley may want some for his programs at the park. The website is http://www.gcbo.org/html/BirdSceneInvestigator.pdf
j.  Discussion regarding Changing Chapter Meeting Venue---Rich said that attendance has gotten so large at the monthly Chapter meetings that there is not enough space for everyone.  We could use the GVTC Auditorium, but would have to change our meeting night.  TPML has a large meeting room we could use.  We will have to consider our options.

k.  Open to the Floor---Brian said we have a new member who needs a name tag with her class year on it.  

Art reported that he has an idea for a new project.  Erin Murray from Jumbo Evans Park on Hwy. 281 contacted him about the fact that this 50 acre park has only 1 tree on it.  The park has soccer, baseball, and football fields, and tennis courts.  They want help greening up the park by planting some trees.  Art would like a $250 donation from the chapter to purchase 10 trees for the park.  The park employees would plant the trees under LMN supervision and ten people from the parks department would be assigned the responsibility of caring for their tree for at least a year.  Art said he will supply the fencing needed to protect the trees.  Art moved that the LMN Chapter give $250 to purchase 10 trees to be planted at Jumbo Evans Park; Darlene seconded.  Motion passed.

Marie received an e-mail (see h. under New Business) from a woman who wants to enroll in the next class training in the fall.  She would like her 2 teenage sons to be able to take the class as well.  Master Naturalists have a minimum age of 18.  Our response to her would be to encourage her to enroll and then see what opportunities there might be for a Junior Master Naturalist Chapter being organized at a later date.  Darlene will respond to her e-mail.

Brian reported that he is starting a new spreadsheet for 2015 hours reporting that will not be ready for January hours.  He is going on a trip in late February and will be late in responding to hours reported for that month. 

Adjourn---Art moved the meeting be adjourned; Elizabeth seconded.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 8 PM.

Next Meeting---Monday, February 23, 2015, 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

